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Editorial

THE JOURNAL IS COMING ON THE WEB

COINCIDING with the publication of this double issue on instrumentation, the journal is making a step
towards electronic publication. We are putting the journal onto the World Wide Web. The following
information is being generated: notes to contributors, list of editors, contents of recent issues, abstracts of
current issues, selected papers published, papers to be published, subscription information, order forms and
library recommendation forms. By visiting our page you can also subscribe. A comment section is also being
introduced. Initial tests show that within a few days, even without publicizing the introduction of our page, we
already had several hundred visits. We are able to identify and follow the visits, so that any difficulties
experienced can be communicated back to the visitor after we check his or her entry.

Developments of this feature could lead to a completely electronic publication. Such a publication with
database support can, in principle, be independent of hard copy. This would entail issuing a password to
electronic subscribers. We are far removed from such a step, and hard copies of bound issues will be retained
into the future. As only selected papers are available onscreen, complete volumes will not be available, so
that a visit will provide a window to published materials. You are welcome to visit us at our new address:
http://www.fh-hamburg.de/ihw/ijee.html.

KARL WILLENBROCK

After many years of service and dedication to the cause of engineering education, Karl Willenbrock is no
longer among us. Karl had a distinguished career in engineering education, at Harvard, the State University
of New York, and the Southern Methodist University. He was executive director of the American Society for
Engineering Education after leaving his mainstream academic career. Even well into the age where most of
us retire he served in the Engineering Policy Department at Carnegie Mellon University, and then finally in
the Technology Analysis section of the US Department of Commerce. He also served on the editorial board
of the journal. He initiated the Santa Barbara Conference on ‘Making an Engineer, Learning from Inter-
national Comparisons’ in 1992. He edited the special issue of the journal, volume 9 number 1, containing the
papers from the conference. Many will miss Karl. I remember him vividly from many personal discussions on
the state of engineering education whenever we had the chance to meet at conferences.

Michael S. Wald
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